Association of College and Research Libraries 
Residency Interest Group (RIG)
ALA 2013 Annual Meeting
Saturday, June 29, 2013
3:00pm to 4:00pm
Hyatt Regency Chicago Hotel, Skyway 273

Meeting Minutes

Attendees
[bookmark: _GoBack]Latisha Reynolds, Convener (Humanities and Social Sciences Reference Librarian, University of Louisville); Hannah Lee, Past Convener (Assistant Librarian, University of Delaware); Shannon Simpson, Incoming Convener (Research and Instruction Librarian, Towson University); Tarida Anantachai, Web Co-Editor (Resident Librarian, Syracuse University); Sara Arnold-Garza (Residency Librarian, Towson University); Nataly Blas, Web Co-Editor (Diversity Resident Librarian, UNC Greensboro); Jefferson Bailey (Strategic Initiatives Manager, Metropolitan New York Library Council); Daniel Verbit (MLIS student, Univ. of Alabama)

1. Introductions 

2. Announcements
A number of RIG members presented a roundtable discussion at the 2013 ACRL conference in April entitled “The Minority Report: An Open Discussion on the Recent ‘Diversity Counts’ Study and How to Foster Momentum Towards Inclusion in Our Libraries.’”  The lively discussion was well-attended by librarians and LIS faculty alike, and they discussed issues related to providing ongoing support for early career minority librarians, both while in library school as well as in their subsequent positions.

3. Updates regarding position changes/updates openings for coming year. 
Officer positions will rotate at the conclusion of ALA Annual 2013.  The Officers for 2013-2014 will include Shannon Simpson as Convener, Latisha Reynolds as Past Convener, and Tarida Anantachai, Incoming Convener.  Web Co-Editors (as part of the Web Committee) include Brian Leaf, Juleah Swanson, and Nataly Blas.

4. Discussion – 
· RIG re-organization
· Currently RIG is made up of 3 Officers, 3 Web Co-Editors, and the Web Committee volunteers.  RIG is interested in expanding this group by the addition of other committees to allow for greater involvement amongst its members, several of whom have expressed an interest in volunteering.
· The following committees were proposed as a starting point.  A call for volunteers can be sent out through the listserv:
· Web Committee (currently in existence)
· Program/Presentation Committee
· New Members/Orientation Committee
· Other committees can also be formed if there’s an interest; similarly, temporary ad-hoc committees can also be created for short-term projects, such as developing content for the “For Residency Coordinators” page and/or a potential new “Research for Residents” section of the website.
· Other projects
· Updated/new pages on the RIG website
· “For Residency Coordinators” page of website – need to develop.  Could be an ad-hoc committee?
· “Research for Residents” – potential new page on the website to address the repetitive research projects, surveys, etc. on residencies that have emerged over the years.
· “Capstone Projects” – another potential new page.  Specific projects could also be included as a link on the Current Residents and/or Past Residents pages.
· Residency welcome video – possible project to be developed by Martha Parker
· Residency 101 webinar(s) – for new residents?  For residency coordinators interested in starting a residency program?  Could potentially offer in collaboration with LLAMA, who recently made a call for webinar proposals.  Some content areas could include skills/concepts that are important for residents to learn during residency, how to make the most of the experience, etc.
· Periodic Google Hangouts meeting for new residents, offered in the fall?  Use as an opportunity for new residents to meet and chat with other residents outside of their own institutions.  Could be akin to the East Coast regional residency meetings that have been organized in the past, only more informal and intended just for residents.
· Past residents outreach – contacting outgoing residents, posting their capstones, congratulating them on their residency completion, etc.  Could be part of the New Members/Orientation Committee, or something else.  

5. Plans for the following year:
a. Create groups, determine tasks for year and dates by end of August
b. Meet back up at Mid-winter and see how things are progressing
